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Heller Announces Fire Management Assistance Grant for Oilwell Fire in Elko County  
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Washington, D.C. – Today U.S. Senator Dean Heller (R-NV) welcomed the Federal Emergency Management Agency’s (FEMA) announcement that it would authorize funding available to reimburse 75% of recovery efforts under an approved grant submitted by the state of Nevada following substantial damage and evacuations caused by the Oilwell Fire. 

 
“Fires across Northern Nevada have shut down highways, threatened homes and property, and put lives at risk. These are our family members, friends, and our neighbors. I am praying for every Nevadan whose life and property are at risk and I'm grateful for our emergency responders who have worked tirelessly to contain these fires and mitigate damage,” said Heller. “I welcome this important assistance from FEMA and will continue to monitor developments and work with the state and local officials to ensure that Nevada communities have the resources they need to rebuild.” 
 
The Oilwell Fire has already caused substantial damage. The fire began on July 17, 2017, and has already burned in excess of 3,000 acres of state and private land. Due to the risk to the civilian population, mandatory evacuations were issued for approximately 1,000 people.   
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